
 

Colleges Crossing Bridge, Mount Crosby Road – 
scour and batter protection works 

Dear Stakeholder, 

The Department of Transport and Main Roads (TMR) would like to advise that scour and batter 
slope protection works will be undertaken on the Colleges Crossing Bridge on Mount Crosby 
Road from early March 2024 to late June 2024.   

These works are being undertaken to protect the bridge structure against further scouring, 
stabilise the batter slope, ensure network safety and preserve assets. 

Work activities 

  Installation of rockfill bags using 150mm diameter rocks around the bridge piers 
 Earthworks on adjacent batter slope, including an extension of the existing concrete 

drain. 

Timing 

  Works will commence early March 2024 and be completed in late June 2024, 
construction and weather conditions permitting.  

 Typical construction hours will be from 6.30am to 5pm, Monday to Friday. 
 While majority of the works will be undertaken during the day, some Saturday or other 

out of hours works may be required. 

Expected impacts 

  Nearby residents and businesses can expect to experience short term impacts 
including increased noise and dust during the works.  

 Traffic changes will include temporary lane closures and speed reductions, and short-
term traffic disruption. 

 Temporary diversions to the bikeway will be in place. 
 Please allow extra time when planning your travel and follow the directions of 

roadside signage and traffic controllers. 
 Minor vegetation removal within the treatment areas for access track and restoration 

works.  
 

Every effort will be made to minimise impacts on the local community and surrounds. For more 
information on this work, please contact the Project Team by emailing 
metropolitanregion@tmr.qld.gov.au or call 3066 4338 during business hours. 

For up-to-date information on road closures and traffic conditions across Queensland, go to 
www.qldtraffic.qld.gov.au or call 13 19 40. TMR appreciates your patience and cooperation 
while these important works are carried out. 

Kind regards 
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